TRUSTEES OF BOSTON TOWNSHIP
P.O.Box 123
PENINSULA, OHIO 44264

March 5, 2022

The Honorable Scott Wiggam. Chair
State & Local Government Committee
Ohio House of Representatives

77 S. High Street, 13t Floor
Columbus, OH 43215

RE: HB 563
Dear Chair Wiggam:

On behalf of the residents of Boston Township (Summit County), I am writing this letter
to express our opposition to HB 563, which limits a local government from regulating
short-term rentals.

The Boston Township Zoning Ordinance defines a Bed and Breakfast as: “4 house, or
portion thereof, where short-term lodging rooms and meals are provided. The operator
of the inn shall live on the premises or in adjacent premises.” Our ordinance also
provides that bed and breakfasts must provide fire escapes, fire exit instructions and
conform to other aspects of the fire code.

Our ordinance provides homeowners with the mechanism to make money through short-
term rentals, but also protects the integrity of a residential neighborhood by requiring the
owner to be on the property. When absentee owners are operating short-term rentals
from a distance, there is no one living in the property that is sending children to school,
voting in local elections, or participating in the neighborhood. This most assuredly
transforms a residential property into a business propetty much like a stand-alone motel
room. With no one living at the property, there is also no one to oversee the activities
taking place there, thus causing friction in the community.

We thank you for the opportunity to submit our thoughts and ideas on this proposed
legislation. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Randolph S.
Trustee
rand_b@hotmail.com
(330) 203-5910
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